

July 8 2019 Wilson Town Board Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Wilson Town Board held on July 8 2019 at the town hall was called to order by Chairman Leon Bowman at 7:00 p.m.

Present were Chairman Leon Bowman, Supervisors Tony Chelmowski, Shelby Kammerer, Nate Beyerstadt and Ernie Culp. Clerk Robin Jandt, Treasurer Karen Haedtke, Zoning Administrator Paul Siebenaler and Fire Chief Josh Murphy.

Others Present: List is attached.

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The agenda was approved by E.Culp and seconded by S.Kammerer All approved.

The bills totaling \$64,147.35 were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by E. Culp. All approved.

The minutes from the June 10 2019 meeting were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by E.Culp. All approved.

Marg Plumbing bill was discussed; there were 2 different amounts on the bill. We will pay the material of \$44.00. N.Beyerstedt made a motion and T.Chelmowski seconded. All approved.

Larry Boyer from Wildberry Drive was present. Larry would like to see something done on the road back on the corner by his place. Over the years the road has become very steep on the corner. T.Chelmowski and Dave Ledebuhr will take a look at it.

Blackberry Hill project has not even been started. The weather has not helped matters. T.Chelmowski will touch base with Will Oberton on the check.

FEMA update went to meeting working on the stuff we are submitting.

Echodale the culvert has been found and is marked and Carlos from the City knows about it. Reinhardt culvert is done and it came in at a cost of \$6,300.00. Tree's still need to be cut.

FEMA meeting is tomorrow Tuesday July 9 2019 at 9:00. A small discussion took place we pretty much have everything ready to turn in at the FEMA meeting.

Springbrook sweeping is done.

Family night on the farm went good.

The gopher account has been taken care of adding the new signers. The plow truck is paid off.

The ICS account is working out so far.

The budget was discussed. N.Beyerstedt is still working on it.

Treasurer's report was reviewed and was approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by S.Kammerer. All approved.

The Fire Dept bus has been taken to Jim's Truck and Trailer to be painted. It will take about 3 weeks. J.Murphy commented that it's been gutted out, emergency lights have been purchased. We will not use stuff from old bus it is just too old. The bus went to Riverland Trucking to look it over the brakes are sticking so it will be looked at it again once it has been painted.

The website was talked about. L.Bowman would like to see a back up for the website in case E.Culp is not available. Leon would like to see R.Jandt, S.Kammerer and N.Beyerstedt as back up's. E.Culp commented just a little more fine tuning to website and it should be good.

County Road 17 annexation proposal was discussed. City proposes that everything on County Road 17 that butts up to city water and sewer be annexed into the city. That is a consideration from Carlos and the city. A long discussion took place on this. L.Bowman will email Carlos and tell him that we r open for discussion and are considering all are options. We will discuss this again in length at are next meeting. When Carlos replies back R.Jandt will get a email out to everyone.

Another discussion took place on another proposed development on County Road 17, Cedar Brook Cooperative. A long discussion took place on this. We had received a letter from Melissa Nelson thanking us for letting her come last month. Melissa commented that they were considering adding a good neighbor tax where the cooperative would give back to the township annually. A discussion took place on this, T.Chelmowski motioned that we email Melissa and let her know we are considering many options and we are still under negotiona with the City of Winona and E.Culp seconded. All approved. N.Beyerstedt made a motion to have L.Bowman send a email to Melissa and E.Culp seconded. All approved.

P.Siebenaler handed out a new zoning map to everyone.

J.Murphy commented that all the bills going through tonight will be reimbursed by the state. The Fire Dept. will be having a gun raffle again this year. There will be a 1,000 tickets sold. If all tickets get sold they will have a \$13,000.00 profit. The memorial that was talked about will begin in August, bricks will be laid down. County Road 12 project was discussed. Soon Ridgeway will need help if they get a fire call or rescue call. J.Murphy also mentioned that Wilson had got brought up as being a Emergency shelter location for a winter event or summer event where people could go, but if this is to take place a fire protection plan must be in place. J.Murphy commented as of right now we do not have a single fire detector in place. A small discussion took place and J.Murphy will look into the cost and what we will need and if it falls under \$1,000.00 we should consider doing it. We will discuss it more at our next meeting.

R.Jandt mentioned that Severson had bought out Neumann's. A small discussion took place and it was decided that R.Jandt will run a legal in August for our September meeting for propane for the winter season.

The front door is not latching right, also pump in the grader shed is not shutting off. T.Chelmowski will look into it.

S.Kammerer would like to have the stump out front removed and also 2 trees's cut down. A motion was made by N.Beyerstedt and seconded by T.Chelmowski to discuss it more next month.

T.Chelmowski decided we will not do dust control this year.

L.Bowman mentioned that the district meeting is August 1st if anyone is interested in going.

With no other discussion. T.Chelmowski made a motion to adjourn at 9:25 and N.Beyerstedt sseconded. All approved.